Borroloola , N.T. 30th November, 1966

The Secretary,
Australian Institute of Aboriginal Studies
P.O. Box 553
CANBERRA CITY
A.C.T.

Dear Mr Boydell ,

Thankyou for your letter of 7th November (64/171) and the addresses of the printers. I have sent these on to the Director of the Tasmanian Museum and Art Gallery as you will see by the enclosed. The copies of letters to Dr Bryden and to E.M.I. are for the Tasmanian Folder left in your care.

I have been at Borrolocla for one week and due to changes in the local air schedules will be leaving two days garlier, that is on Wednesday, 7th Tecember. I shall call in at Groote Eylandt on the way back to Darwin.

Conditions here are difficult. Mrs MacDonald had to leave Borrhoola before I arrived on account of a family bereavemen I am occupying her shack and doing my own cooking and water carrying (300-400yards). The store is about 4 mile away and dopping has to be done on foot.

Despite these time- consuming tasks I have had plenty of singers for recording. One night a Galwangara corroboree was performed on the other side of the river. Transport of Nagra etc. had to be made by dinghy rowed by Jemima, the woman didjeridu player who has been very friendly and co-operative. I am now on the 60th reel of tope and was relieved to take delivery of a new box of tapes sent by Mr Pounsett last week.

I have heard nothing further about the Record Booklet and am wondering if printing has commenced yet.

Yours sincerely, Alice Mayle

(Mrs)Alice M. Moyle A.I.A.S. Rearch Fellow